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“For the record, my name is Bill Ohm. I'm a State Representative of Hillsborough which is the district 
representing South Nashua.  
 
“Let me make sure I understand this proposal. As I understand it, the EPA in Washington is asking the 
taxpayers of New Hampshire to spend $112,000,000 on pollution mitigation.  
 
“What is this pollution mitigation? Is this mercury that goes into the tissue of fish that we eat? Oh, 
no, it's not that.  
 
“Is this sulfur dioxide, something that produces acid rain and harms the forest of the northeast? No, 
no. It's not that.  
 
“Is this $112,000,000 for CO2? No, it's not that.  
 
“So, what is this for?  
 
“This is for clean water, warm water. This is to mitigate warm, clean water at a cost of $112,000,000 
to taxpayers of New Hampshire for the PSNH [Public Service New Hampshire] customers of my 
district in Nashua. That's $85 for every man, woman and child of New Hampshire to prevent warm 
clean water from going into the Merrimack River.  
 
“I'm very skeptical that this is an appropriate expense for the taxpayers of New Hampshire. And I urge 
the EPA to rescind this requirement of a thermal variance for the Bow power plant and indeed, grant 
Public Service New Hampshire the requested thermal variance so they can get down to the business 
of supplying low cost power to the taxpayers of New Hampshire.” 


